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President’s Message

I hope all had a good summer
with lots of airtime. This
newsletter kicks off our new
season, with our meetings again
being held on the third Thursday
of each month in the Bush
Theater at the Canadian Aviation
Museum.

July Meeting Summary

At our July meeting Rodney
Stead led us through the
procedures for flying in to
AirVenture 2007 at Oshkosh
Wisconsin based on the
information provided on the
AirVenture Web page. Rodney
had a laptop on site that was
connected directly to the internet,
so we could browse all the
information directly and answer
all the questions immediately.
Thanks Rodney!

After the procedure review, we
stopped by Andrew Phillip’s shop
where he showed us his quick
build RV-7A project, then we
proceeded to Russ Robinson’s
house for a BBQ and a look at
Russ’s projects.

Oshkosh Review

Chapter 245 had a good showing
this year at AirVenture, with at
least 25 of our members making
an appearance there. A slide show
is being prepared for our
September meeting so that we can
show the highlights of the flyin to
those who didn’t make it this
year.

A memorial wall induction
ceremony was held on Sunday,

July 29 to add 101 names to the
memorial wall, including Gary
Palmer's. The service was sombre
with remarks by Tom Poberezny,
Chaplain Ed Riddick and Elissa
Lines, followed by a reading of
the names, the playing of taps, a
flyover, and placement of a
wreath at the wall. About ten
Chapter 245 members were in
attendance. I will bring a program
of the ceremony to the September
meeting, along with several
rubbings we made of the wall
inscription for Gary and
will show several pictures of the
setting.

Calendar Offer from

Oshkosh

EAA Oshkosh is offering a 2008
aviation calendar. If you would
like to purchase one (or more)
please contact Martin. Details of
the offer are reproduced later in
this newsletter.

Summer Activity at the

Carp Hanger

There was quite a bit of activity at
the hanger this summer. A few of
the things that were (and are) on
the go are:

• The first flight for Zenith
Zodiac C-FJJS owned by George
Skinner happened on Aug 14.
According to George;

“It flew for 20 mins and the "test
pilot" reported that it flew
beautifully. My only regret is
that I was not the pilot for that
first flight. But I will fly it soon I
hope. “

• During late August Andy
DePippo transported his new
Murphy Rebel to Carp and has
been carrying out the final
assembly in the hanger, complete
with Murphy amphibious floats.
A gorgeous looking aircraft. The
president wants a
ride.

• Lars Eif has been painting
his wings at Carp, adding
multiple colours. The results are
truly astonishing. Lars claims he
is self taught from the many
times he painted model aircraft
in the past. There is certainly no
doubt that he developed
considerable skill.

• This year’s flyin breakfast
on Aug 12 was a great success,
with perfect weather, some 35
planes flying in, and over 300
breakfast’s served. Some
pictures of the event and a brief
description of the event are
included later in the newsletter.
Thanks to all who helped to
make the day enjoyable.

• An early version Pelican
owned by Michel Tondreau was
flown in by Bill Reed and is now
tied down outside the hanger. It
is a single seat aircraft that fits
within the US ultralight
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guidelines. Very interesting! Upcoming Meetings

Our October meeting will be the
annual general meeting for EAA
245. As every year, we will hold
elections for the several of the
executive positions. This year we
will be electing the Vice
President, Secretary, Treasurer
and Newsletter Editor.

The next regular meeting will be
held at the Canadian Aviation
Museum, in the Bush Theater. We
will be showing a collection of
slides from AirVenture 2007.

The meeting will start at 8:00PM
on Thursday September 20th.
Coffee and timbits will be on
hand.

20 Sep 2007 Meetings resume at the Aviation Museum. Airventure 2007 highlights.

18 Oct 2007 EAA CH 245 Annual General Meeting and elections

20 Nov 2007 Topic TBA

Hoping to see you all at the September meeting, and as always-

Blue Skies,

Martin

Aviation humour

From AVFlash Short Final  13.37a September 10th, 2007

    Overheard near Greensboro, N.C.:

Greensboro Approach:

"Cessna One Two Three, fly heading one four zero, left base runway five, keep your speed up, turn it tight

and I'll get you in front of the RJ."

Cessna 123 (hes itating):

"Um, turn ... base ... five ... keep the speed up."

Approach:

"Pretend you're an F-15."

Cessna 123:

"Uh, OK."

Approach:

"You're not buying it."
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local News

Olaf Peterson provided pictures to the newsletter editor and to the webmaster. I have chosen a couple to
print here. All the photos can be viewed at our Website.

Photo : 1 Crowds milling around the aircraft

Photo : 2 Another view of the crowds and the lineup for breakfast

Offical opening of the Roly Armitage Terminal
at Carp Airport.

WDC held the official opening
of the Roly Armitage terminal
at the East end of the field on
Saturday September 8

th
 2007.

Present at the
opening were
John Philips,
Spartacat, mayor
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O’Brien, and Roly Armitage.

EAA Headquarters news item

EAA Headquarters has offered the chapter quantity discounts if you order the World of Flight 2008 Calendars
throught the Chapter. The cover of the Calendar can be seen on the EAA website
http://shop.eaa.org/html/wof_calendar08.html?cart_id=. Martin will collect the orders and send them in to that
we obtain the largest discount possible.

EAA WORLD OF FLIGHT 2008 CALENDAR

WHOLESALE PRICE LIST & ORDER FORM

Celebrating the best in aviation photography by the Leader in Recreational Aviation

TO P 5 REASONS TO  PURCHASE EAA'S WORLD O F FLIGHT 2008 CALENDAR

1. Proceeds from sales help support many important EAA programs!

2. It 's the only aviation calendar that features: homebuilt , vintage, light-sport, production, ultralight and military aircraft!

3. They are great fund-raisers for EAA Chapters!

4. They make great (and easy to wrap) gifts!

5. AirVenture Oshkosh 2008 and EAA Regional fly-ins are marked so you know when to pack your bags!

3 WAYS TO  ORDER:

1. Order online and pay the full price US$ 12.99 plus shipping

2. Complete this form and bring it  to the meeting with your cheque for the full amount

3. Complete this form and MAIL to Martin Poettcker the address found at the bottom of this form.

Where should we ship your calendars?

 Chapter # or Business Name:____________________________________________

Attention:____________________________________________

Address:_____________________________________________

City:________________________________________________

State / Providence:____________ Postal Code:_________________

Phone Number:________________________________________

# Price # Ordered
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EAA  The Leader In Recreational Aviation

1-800 JOIN EAA www.eaa.org

Martin Poettcker

C/O: EAA 245

P.O. Box 24149 Hazeldean R.P.O., Kanata, Ontario, K2M  2C3

Mark your Calendars:

Some items have been copied from the COPA Flight and the EAA website.

September 14-16, Lindsay, O N:
Ontario Flying Farmers
Convention. For more information
contact Ron & Ruth Lewis at 705-
778-3464.

September 16, Bancroft, O N:
Garth Wallace fun fly-in (CNW3)
from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m.
'JamaicanMeCrazy' and 'Kenya'
Coffee served with home-made
muffins, sticky-buns, danish. An
Hour of Aviation Humour with
Garth Wallace. 20% Book
discounts for licensed pilots, 30%
showing 'Garth' in their log-book!
Books include: Pie  in the Sky, Fly
Yellow Side Up, Wing-Nuts, The
Flying Circus, Cockpit Follies, If
Clouds Could Talk, You'd Be
Laughing too! Please join us at
Bancroft for a really fun day!
Aviation Fuel available . Jet Fuel
available  for helicopters landing at
our heli-pad. Bancroft is a

beautiful Town with lots of things
to do!! For more information
contact Karen Smith at 613-338-
2158 or email
karen@aerocameraservices.com.

September  22-23, Oshawa, O N: Is
our annual Doors O pen Oshawa
weekend. Again this year Flight 70
volunteers will welcome fly-in
guests at Enterprise Air Hangar
near threshold of 12 and provide
free shuttle  to South field
Museums, to Canadian Aviation
Museum, to Camp X site and
meeting with Lynn Philp Hodgins.
Free parking, flight planning
services, light refreshments are
available  at Enterprise  Air, near
threshold 12. O ver night
accommodation can be arranged
from EA For more info contact
Cheryl Marek at
cherylmarek@hotmail.com.

September 29-30,
Haliburton/Stanhope, O N: (CND4)
Fall colour fly-in and Haliburton
County Artist Studio bus tour. This
is traditionally the best weekend
for fall  colours. What a great way
to finish the summer flying season
and get some early Christmas
shopping done! For more
information and current weather
contact John Packer at 705-754-
2611, email airport@halhinet.on.ca
or visit http://stanhopeairport.com.

October 14, Stirling, ON: Oak HiIls
Flying Club, Airport CPJ5. BBQ
and 2nd Annual Fly Mart from 10
a.m. to 14:00hrs. Come and enjoy
George Workman's famous "Pork
Pull" on a bun, plenty of baked
beans, salad and beverages. Bring
your items for the Fly Mart table ,
no charge. Free overnight camping,
cheapest fuel in Ontario. Contact
Jim Davidson at 613-962-1055.

For Sale

Your ad could be here

For Sale $35.

2 gallons of MEK
09/07 Call Bill 613-259-2605

For Sale $150.

Shipping - U.S. Orders Only

6-23 Calendars $8.50

24-47 Calendars $10.25

48-71 Calendars $13.75

72-95 Calendars $15.50

96-119 Calendars $19.00

120-143 Calendars $20.75

144-199 Calendars $30.75

200-299 Calendars $52.75

300 + Calendars $75.00

FOR SALE

Place your ads by phone with Bill Reed 613-831-8762 or e-mail to bill at ncf dot ca

 Deadline is first of the month.  Ads will run for three months.  You may request a two-month extension. Please let me know if
any of the articles have been sold.
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David Clark H 10-40 headset
09/07 Call Bill 613-259-2605

For Sale $150.

Like new.  Smith AWI acetylene welding torch and
tips - 201, 203, 205.
0507 Call Bill 613-259-2605

Wanted Free

If anyone has a used computer that they would like to
donate to the chapter we will  put it to good use. We are
attempting to put a computer in the chapter lounge
and have a connection to the Nav Canada site  for
weather information, It could also be used for filing
flight plans.

Articles wanted

I am always interested  in receiving submissions for this,

your Newsletter.  You may bring articles to the monthly
meetings, or mail information to the post office box, or

email   bill  at ncf dot ca

Newsletter Deadlines

Deadlines for articl es and for sale/wanted ads will normally
be 3 weeks before the next meeting.

 A short example follows:

Meeting date      – 2007 Newsletter deadlines

October 18
th

– October 4
th

November 15
th

 – November 1
st

December – Jan (December shifted to January 2008)

Meeting date      – 2008 Newsletter deadlines

January 17
th

 – Jan 3
rd

February 21
st
 – Feb 7

th

March 21
st
  – Mar 6

th

April 17
th
  – Apr 3rd

May 15
th
 – May 1

st

June 19
th
 – June 5

th

July 14
th
  – June 30

th

August – no newsletter

September 18
th

– September 4
th

EAA Chapter 245 Membership Application
NEW: ___      RENEWAL:___      DATE:____/____/____

EAA NUMBER_________________

EXP Date:__/__/__

NAME:______________________________________

ADDRESS: ____________________________________

CITY/TOWN: __________________________________

PROV:______________________.PC:________________.

PHONE:(___)_____-_______.H  (___)_____-_______.W

EMAIL:_______________________________________

N/L DISTRIBUTION Preference:  email____  post_____.

AIRCRAFT & REGISTRATION:

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

OTHER AVIATION AFFILIATIONS:

COPA:____   RAA:____   UPAC:______

OTHER:____________________________________________

Annual Dues: January 1st to December 31st. (prorated after

March 31st for new members/subscribers).

Newsletter subscriber ____: $35.00   Newsletter only

Associate Member ____: $35.00*  Newsletter plus

Chapter  facilit ies

Full Member: ____: $70.00*   Newsletter, hangar,

workshop, tiedowns. (Note: there is a

one time $200 initiation fee when you
become a Full Member)

*Note Associate and full members must also be members of

EAA’s parent body in Oshkosh WI, USA

Make cheque payable to:

EAA Chapter 245 (Ottawa)

Mail to - P.O. Box 24149, Hazeldean R.P.O., Kanata,
Ontario, K2M 2C3


